
TO:  Town of Lewisboro Planning Board 
 
FROM:  Lewisboro Conservation Advisory Council 
 
SUBJECT: Lean to in Onatru Preserve 
  Elmwood Road, South Salem, NY 10590 
  
 
DATE:   January 9, 2019 
 

 
The Conservation Advisory Council (CAC) reviewed the applicant’s submission for a lean 
to in Onatru Preserve. 
 
The portion of the Onatru Preserve on which the lean to is proposed to be built is within 
a wetland buffer. There are no bathroom facilities on that part of Onatru, on the west 
side of Elmwood Road. The CAC applauds the initiative of the Eagle Scout to construct 
the lean to.  The CAC encourages the scouts to be respectful of the nearby wetlands and 
encourage participants to use the bathroom facilities at Onatru on the other side of 
Elmwood Road. 
 


